January 28, 1942

Dear Dr O'Brien.

Thanks for your note. It would be perfectly suitable, and might save trouble, if you were to pay me the whole sum at once, making out the cheque to me as Galton Professor, which I should then pay in to shepecial account which I have opened here in my name for laboratory purposes. My signature on the spent cheque will show that I accept responsibility for its application.

I propose, in accordance with our talk and my later letter, to apply the money for Miss Simpson's salary and insurance at the present rate for the 13 months ending 31st January 1943. I hope I may be encouraged to apply for yearly extensions from time to time, so long as the present situation continues.

Yours sincerely,